



MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD AT 7.30 P.M. ON THURSDAY 12TH APRIL 2017 AT THE GUILD HALL, 

ASTON CANTLOW.
Present:
Cllr. Harvey, Chairman, Cllr. Wallis, Cllr. Berry, Cllr. FitzGibbon, and two members of the public.
Apologies:
District Cllr. Gittus. 

Cllr. Harvey welcomed members of the parish and thanked them for attending.

Chairman’s Report:

As always, my primary thanks go out to my fellow councillors and our clerk for all their support throughout the last year, without them we would not be in a position to have a council which would represent our parish and its point of view.  We are fortunate this year in having recruited another new councillor, Cllr FitzGibbon, who has made a strong and positive impact on our work and our ability to tackle more projects.  Cllr FitzGibbon, like our other councillors, had no previous experience but has plunged herself into projects that we are now seeing the results from. 

My thanks also go to our County and District Councillors, John Horner, and Mike Gittus for all their support and guidance.  Cllr. Horner is now at the end of his term with us as a County Councillor and we wish him well in his new role.

As in previous years I am eternally grateful to our Clerk Liz Butterworth who continues to do a sterling job in providing support and advice to your Council and ensures that things are moving forward, being followed up and reported accurately and in a timely fashion.  

The past year has seen us in a stronger position than previously, particularly since the joining of our latest councillor as it has meant that we no longer must cancel meetings when or if one of us is unable to attend.  This will make a big difference to us moving forward. 

We have achieved a lot this year and will continue to build on that throughout the coming year.  We have progressed quite a few projects.

We looked at our priorities and decided to focus on some specific areas: - creating a Parish Plan, Developing, and implementing a Lengthsman Scheme, installing a defibrillator, reviewing, and updating our website and developing a community engagement programme.  

These initiatives are well in hand.  The Parish Plan is in its final stages of development before it is finally implemented.  My thanks go to the team that supported its development, Joan Flood, and Sue Edkins for doing a great job in getting the plan ready for its first submission to Stratford District Council.  We have received their feedback, with some suggested changes and the plan has been tested in a planning case which went to committee which resulted in further changes that we wish to incorporate.  We are expecting the final plan with all the latest changes to be ready for adoption in the next few months. 

The lengthsman scheme was led by Cllr Berry who has done a great job in undertaking the research, developing a tender document, and managing the responses as well as meeting with the final participants before presenting the options to the council for their review and final selection.  Since then we have met with the contractors who will undertake the Lengthsman work for us and have ‘walked the parish’ with them for them to understand our needs.  We are now ready in this new year to put this into practice.  They will be working on several initiatives for us which include clearing debris in ditches (over and above what the riparian rights are), cutting back verges, doing some minor maintenance on the parish footpaths and so on (the complete list is on the website)

The defibrillator came about as a suggestion from the Village Hall Committee and again was led by Cllr Berry.  After a lot of research the council decided to go ahead with the programme and this is now in the final stages and due for implementation in the next 6- 8 weeks.  

Cllr Wallis undertook a review of our events programme and has been working on determining what events we as a council could offer to strengthen our community engagement.  Cllr Wallis identified several events which we could focus on in this coming year and we look forward now to being able to share those ideas with you very soon. 

The final element was for our newest councillor Cllr FitzGibbon to undertake a review of our website, its functionality, its look and feel and its ease of use and its content.  This is not yet completed but we hope to move this forward quickly in the coming year as this too forms the backbone of our community engagement programme enabling us and others to share information quickly and easily and for those outside of our parish looking in to find what they need.   

Flooding is still a topic that we are keen to continue with and to this end I attended a conference in London on the 27th April to hear and participate in the UK wide flood plans which will be considered and included in our ongoing flood plans, part of which includes the establishing of a flood group who will be asked to continue to work on our flood risk and mitigation activities.  We will this year be asking for volunteers to join the group and to take this forward on our behalf.  More details will be published soon. 

We continued of course our usual parish activities of monitoring the state of the roads / paths/ signposting and verges to ensure they are kept to the appropriate standard, and continue to urge all parishioners to report anything they notice to us.  

Cllr Gittus and Cllr Horner both had significant involvement in resolving the issue of getting the E road closed to help manage the off roading that is doing so much damage to the track and the associated antisocial behaviour of some of the drivers, however lately this has escalated again and as a result Cllr Horner, myself on behalf of the council and some parishioners have initiated a campaign to get the road either redesignated or closed to traffic permanently. 

We continued to look for more people to join the council as we still have vacant positions and were fortunate in attracting one new councillor, but we would still like another 2 to complete our vacant positions.  

The council’s financial situation is currently strong and as a result we have been able to maintain the precept at the same level it has now been at for the past 5 years, we hope to be able to continue with that position for next year. 

This year has seen an enormous difference with us as a team being able to take on more initiatives all of which you as a parish will start to feel the benefit of this coming year.  

Thank you all for your support for your council who remain committed to serve you as individuals and the parish as a whole. 

District and County Cllrs. reports: No reports were available.
Issues of Particular Local Importance:

Mr. Anslow, first of all, wanted to express his appreciation that the Parish Council is endeavouring to arrange for the E5341 to be re-designated or closed to traffic permanently and also wish us luck in our efforts to improve flooding issues as this has been ongoing for the last forty or so years.

Mr. Anslow then asked whether we had any updates on the report made to Orbit about the walkway between the rear of the club and the bungalows and request for warnings signs on the approaches to Guild Road.  Responses to our reports have not been received from either Orbit Heart of England or the Highways Dept..  Another issue he had previously mentioned is the number of tractors passing through the village and said he will get a note of registration numbers to ascertain ownership. Cllr. Berry offered to have a word with Robin Turney as it is thought the majority of the tractors are travelling to and from his farm.


Mr. Knott asked if we could arrange for the hedges and verges to be cut back along Mill Lane as you approach the incline and bend.  The Chairman said in the first instance we will write directly to the landowners requesting work to be carried out to their hedges.  The verges are the responsibility of Warwickshire County Council.
Other matters raised by an Elector of the Parish:

No further matters were raised for discussion and the Chairman closed the 
meeting at 7.50 p.m.
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